

He will purchase a stand and case for our projector (agreed in October) before the end of the year.
He offered to give the Trustees a training session on our 'Google drive' next month.
SL was pleased to keep £10,000 for emergencies, but suggested we allocate £12,000 for the proposed kitchen and damp proofing project.
Grants (e.g. the KCC members' grant) were available for projects such as access and the improving of disabled facilities.
We have lost most of our teaspoons! JB was asked to purchase 96 for £10 (eBay). **ACTION JB**

9. Communication, comments and bookings including dance classes

Our present dance teacher had expressed her concern that the proposed new musical theatre group was her competitor. JB had replied to her, and we had heard nothing further. IS commented that Heather taught an impressive portfolio, and was held in high regard by pupils and parents alike. JB said that if the new teacher did not get sufficient interest in his classes, he is unlikely to book for the New Year anyway.

10. Fire, Health and Safety Risk Assessments

IS reported that we have no recorded accidents, but he checks the first aid kits and replaces any plasters used.
IS will arrange a date for the PAT testing with Groombridge, and the fire extinguisher check with KCC.

Fire drills

- Preschool's fire drill was held on Tuesday 13th November. Three adults and 12 children (2-3 years old) used the rear fire escape and mustered by the picket fence in 3 minutes. MG had removed the leaves earlier in the morning. AT commented that 26 could be the maximum number of children at any session. Preschool took a phone with them to call the emergency services.
- The WI held a fire drill on 9th October. Both exits were used and everyone had left the premises in 3 minutes.

Both groups were satisfied the experience was worthwhile.

IS said that the muster station will be along the wall and the picket fence (and not on the other side of it). He will emphasise the fire drill procedures to regular hirers. **ACTION IS**

It was queried if other groups need to have a fire drill. SL would talk to the table tennis group, and MD would suggest that the PC point out the fire exits at the start of their meetings. **ACTION MD**

The Risk Assessments will be updated. **ACTION IS**

Access statement and future plans

JB had posted our 2018 access statement on our website. Although the statement has been updated each year (it was originally written in 2012) it will need to be updated and reviewed as regards the possibility of installing a chair lift now that we have a permanent rear exit. IS offered to contact the fire service again, and PZ offered his expertise regarding stair lifts. We will tackle access from Upper Street in due course. **ACTION IS**

We had received a comment on our facebook page about our rear fire exit by a guest at a recent private party. NH had written to the person concerned (correspondence in records) explaining our efforts regarding access, and she had offered her help.

11. Any Other Business

JB had no more news from Kingsdown Holiday Camp about the trees overhanging the hall.

AT suggested that we do an annual survey or questionnaire in order to help us prioritize future projects. She will bring her suggestions to the next meeting. **ACTION AT**

ACRE AGM 13th Nov - (JB) had attended this meeting and had circulated her report. She stated that this time there wasn't anything to recommend as far as the village hall was concerned, but her report included initiatives for community inclusion, which she had passed on to the PC clerk.

It was agreed that she should be paid her travel expenses.

Trustee Christmas Fair 9th Dec - (JB) reported that she has received the TEN for the event, collected money for 7 stalls, and arranged for help in the kitchen. (LD) had offered to buy the fresh ingredients and Alan Smith, the former PCC rep had agreed to run the raffle. An advert had been sent to the Rural RoundUp, posters printed, and the EKM informed. LD offered to collect from JB some of the refreshments.

The Government has signalled an increase in the minimum wage from April 2019, which will affect MG and DL.

NH reported on his discussion with Jason Oliver regarding the transfer of ownership of the fire escape land to the hall. He is waiting to hear back from Jason and his solicitor from Williamson and Barnes.

12. Date of Next Meeting – 12th December 2018 at 7.30pm at 'Plen', Glen Road.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.08pm.